
Affected Models/VIN:

2003 Bearcat Wide Track

Model No. S2003BCFWTUSS
Model No. S2003BCFWTOSS (International)

While completing the Snowmobile Setup and Pre-Delivery Instructions on the 2003 Bearcat Wide Track 
snowmobiles, it is especially important to adjust the throttle cable properly. The throttle cable must be adjusted 
after the handlebar pad has been installed. If the throttle cable is adjusted before the pad is installed, the 
installation of the handlebar pad may alter the cable adjustment setting.

Make sure the throttle free-play gap between the Throttle Switch Body and the Throttle Lever is within a range 
of 0.75-1.5 mm (0.030-0.060 in.) after the handlebar pad has been installed.

Q NOTE: It is also important to check/adjust the track alignment after the throttle cable has been 
adjusted contrary to the order listed in the SETUP AND PRE-DELIVERY CHECKLIST.

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.
Sincerely,

Product Service Department
Arctic Cat Inc.

Date: September 18, 2002

Advisory No: SAS303

Product Line: Snowmobile

Subject: Throttle Cable Adjustment
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